



PULBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Swan View, Lower Street
Pulborough
West Sussex RH20 2BF
Telephone: 01798 873532

Email: clerk@pulboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON RECREATION AND OPEN SPACES HELD ON THURSDAY 13TH JULY 2017 AT THE SPORTS PAVILION

PRESENT: Cllrs Henly (Chairman), Clarke, Court, Hare, Lawson, Quested & Wilson.

REPRESENTATIVES: Mr & Mrs Nunns (Allotments), Mr T Reilly (Pulborough Football Club (PFC & S&SC), Darren Greenfield (S&SC).

IN ATTENDANCE: Mrs L Underwood (Deputy Clerk)

The meeting opened at 7.31pm

5. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies had been received from Mr B Sheldon (Youth Worker) and Mr M Walsh (Snooker Club & S&SC).

6. MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th May 2017 were received, agreed and signed as an accurate record.

Update from the meeting held on 25.05.17

Min. No. 3 - S&SC

The Deputy Clerk has advised Mike Walsh that Pulborough Parish Council are being charged by HDC for recycling refuse collections, which the Groundsman does not use, but he does use the litter waste bin, which the S&SC are being charged for. The Deputy Clerk and Mike Walsh have agreed that this situation can continue as both parties are paying for one of the services.

7. REPRESENTATIVES' REPORTS AND ITEMS

Allotments

Mr Nunns commented that it is the growing and picking season.

Mr Nunns requested a map showing all stopcocks in the allotments, the Deputy Clerk advised that there was no such map and as the stopcocks were installed at different times and by different people, it was difficult information to obtain. Mr Nunns will liaise with the Groundsman and use a plan of the plots to try and map where the stopcocks are located. The Deputy Clerk will send a plan to Mr Nunns.

PFC

Terry advised that PFC will only have one team in the league for the coming season, so, as previously agreed, the Pulborough Patriots (PP) will play on the main recreation ground aswell and the league will sort fixtures to avoid any clashes. Terry advised that the plan for the next season is for the current Pythons U15's team to, hopefully, play as PFC's second team when they become 16. The Deputy Clerk reminded everyone that the PP's playing on the main recreation ground is due to be reviewed before each season, so this item will be added to the Recreation & Open Spaces meeting in May 2018.

Subsequent to this meeting, at the R&OS meeting, the Deputy Clerk reported, under Clerk's report, that PFC advised that the PP will have to purchase their own goal posts that will fit into the existing post holes. Members instructed the Deputy Clerk to advise the PP of this and to bear this in mind if they can only play on the main recreation ground for one season.

S&SC

Darren Greenfield introduced himself as the new Steward of the S&SC.

Terry Reilly advised that the S&SC recently held a charity event, which raised £168.00 for Macmillan Cancer Support and they will be holding another charity event with PFC, this coming Saturday, in the hope of raising further funds.

Cricket Club

Cllr. Clarke advised that, from next year, Roffey Cricket Club will no longer be able to play on their grounds and team players may be looking for another cricket ground or club to play with. The Deputy Clerk will contact the Pulborough Cricket Club to advise them of this.

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The meeting closed at 7.41pm

The next meeting is scheduled for 14th September 2017.

 Chairman
Date